

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1B1B4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

Neither, thank you.

- 1) Would you like to join us today and have fun? 2) Do you prefer to go on an outing?
3) Would you like vanilla or strawberry flavour? 4) Why not go out of town?

2. Прочитайте диалог. Ответьте на вопрос, следующий после диалога, выбрав один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

Woman: Now that your final exams are over, what are you going to do?

Man: I plan to take it easy for a couple of weeks or so.

What does the man tell the woman?

- 1) It's too easy to plan his week. 2) The final exams he took were easy.
3) It's too early for him to make plans. 4) He still has a couple of tests to take.
5) He intends to relax for a few weeks.

Dear Catherine,

Thanks for your letter. It was great to hear from you. I hope your exams are over now and you're happy with the results. I've just had an awful weekend. We (1) ... to go camping, but in the end all our plans fell down because of our car. Everything was fine on Saturday morning when we set out, and we had no problems for the first half of our journey. Unfortunately, just before lunch, the car (2) ... down. My Dad tried several times to call for help, but the number (3) In the end he gave up and we ate the picnic my Mum (4) ... that morning. After lunch my Dad decided to go and get help with my brother, so I stayed behind with my mother. We soon fell asleep in the car. When we woke up it (5) ... late and my Dad and my brother had still not come back. We started to get very worried about them. Just then they turned up in a van, which (6) ... our car to a garage. We went home in a taxi which had been following the van. I hope you had a better weekend than me. Please write soon and tell me what you (7)

Best wishes,

Millie

3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) are planning 2) were planned 3) had planned 4) have been planning

4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) was breaking 2) has broken 3) broke 4) had been breaking

§ 1. At the beginning of the 20th century mothering was thought to be an uncomplicated business. Working-class mothers knew their job: to feed, clothe, house their children and teach them to behave. The middle and upper classes paid some attention to childrearing fashions, but the task of motherhood was largely delegated to a nanny or a nursemaid or both. Mothers convinced themselves that nanny would do a better job as she would be less emotionally involved. "Nanny was my life. She was my authority," explained Mary Lutyens. "Mother was a goddess. It was unthinkable that a goddess should bath me."

§ 2. Mary was brought up by her much loved nanny, Louisa Seath. The children's world revolved around the nursery, tucked away on the top floor far from their parents. As a child, Mary was much closer to Nanny Seath than to her mother. Mary couldn't have borne the shame if her mother had seen her without clothes and when at fifteen, she was sick in front of her, she was "terribly ashamed" and amazed that her mother could hold her head without appearing to be disgusted. Nanny had always been the one who comforted her and nursed her when she was ill. The best nannies compensated for a mother's **shortcomings**, provided an extra shoulder to cry on and gave the mother freedom to develop interests beyond her family circle. Although Mary's memory of her mother is far from the fairytale aproned and rosy-cheeked provider of meals, she worshipped her all the same. Mrs Lutyens **inspired** her children with her own love of literature and as they grew older they became closer. On the other hand, Helena Wright, the eminent gynaecologist, remained bitterly cynical of her mother who had been more bound up in her social life and charitable works than in her children. "To me you were merely a shadow, she writes to her mother, "a shadow with three characteristics: you were always 'busy' and you were either ill or worried. Nurse Minter was our chief companion... Why didn't you get to know your children a little?"

§ 3. In working-class families there was no such division of labour: children were left entirely to mother. In the early years of the 20th century, there was no talk of stimulating play or entertaining or amusing children. Children were left to their own devices and by the age of six or seven were expected to look after themselves and, when not at school, run errands (*быть на посылках*) for the family. Ideally, they kept out of the way, bothering grown-ups as little as possible.

5. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

Why was Mary surprised when her mother comforted her?

- 1) Because she felt ashamed.
- 2) She had expected her mother to be disgusted.
- 3) She wanted her nanny to look after her.

6. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

According to the text what was a great advantage of nannies?

- 1) They prepared the children's meals.
- 2) They made up for mother's weak points.
- 3) They had aprons and rosy cheeks.

7. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

Helena Wright

- 1) had other brothers or sisters.
- 2) admired her mother for her outside interests.
- 3) had the same feelings for her mother as Mary.

8. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

How were working-class children raised?

- 1) Their mothers gave them a lot of affection.
- 2) Fathers played an important role in childcare.
- 3) They were largely ignored.

Every October I like to go to France (1) ... my holidays. Last year I visited the Loire Valley and I had the best two weeks of my life. I had such (2) ... good fun I cried when it was time to leave. When I arrived (3) ... Calais, the sun was shining and I was glad I had decided to go (4) ... camping. There are lots of campsites in the Loire, and I found a small one near a beautiful castle. King Louis XIV had (5) ... castle built in order to impress a princess he wanted to marry, but she rejected him for an English Duke. I fell in love with (6) ... place at once. Although October is late (7) ... camping, there were quite a lot of people staying there. It was highly recommended in my guidebook and a friend of mine had also suggested to go to that particular site. Most of the other campers were around (8) ... my age and I made friends with several of them. Six of us have agreed to meet there again next year for another great holiday.

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) on 2) during 3) for 4) at

10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

- 1) at 2) in 3) to 4) into

12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) by 2) for 3) on 4) -

13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

14. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

15. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

- 1) at 2) for 3) on 4) by

Choosing the degree I should study for at university was quite difficult for me as there were two careers that I found equally attractive: the law and catering. After much soul searching, I realised that whilst I could be a lawyer during the day and then enjoy cookery as a form of relaxation, the reverse was not true. Thus, I opted for a law degree and made food my number one hobby.

I have never regretted this decision. Working as a lawyer provided a good living and allowed me enough spare time to please myself by enjoying some very fine food at many superb restaurants. (1)___ A life in catering would have meant that I would always have been working when my friends were playing and vice versa. Chefs have to arrive at their restaurant by mid-morning to prepare for lunch. They work all afternoon developing new recipes. Then, they must prepare for evening service probably crawling into bed in the small hours of the next morning feeling absolutely shattered! (2)___

Sharing my love of fine food with good friends in the relaxed atmosphere of my home has more than compensated for not owning a restaurant. Planning a meal for people I love is a great pleasure. How do I choose what to cook? Well, that depends very much on my friends. An important factor has to be catering for their own likes and dislikes and trying to avoid serving them the same dishes as last time they visited. (3)___ I don't claim to be anything other than an enthusiastic amateur but quite a few friends appear to be scared by the prospect of cooking for me.

The friends I like cooking for most of all are those who share the love of food as much as I do and who are quite happy to do the same for me, in grand style, when I pay them a return visit. (4)___

Generally, my cooking has become less complex over the years and I tend to find that the best way of deciding what to cook is to see what is available when I do the shopping. What I cook is controlled by what I have been able to buy. (5)___ I might have had one or two vague ideas but, more often than not, I am scrabbling through pages of recipes trying to find something new to do with some scallops, a leg of lamb and raspberries. My store cupboard is pretty good and I can usually find all the spices I need, and boring stuff like flour, butter and so on. (6)___ I strongly believe that if you have good ingredients you will be able to turn out something worth eating.

At the end of a meal the finest compliment I can be paid is that my friends aren't afraid of gently nodding off. It shows that they feel satisfied, relaxed and happy!

16. Заполните пропуск (1) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов (1–5). Два фрагмента являются лишними.

- 1) Another factor is their attitude to their own cooking skills.
- 2) However, it was the luxury of having the time to cook for friends at home that underlined the good sense of the decision I had made.
- 3) How do you fit a decent social life into that sort of existence?
- 4) The choices I make depend on the preferences of my guests.
- 5) Not only does the process of cooking and baking improve moods, the feeling of satisfaction gained enhances happiness.

17. Заполните пропуск (2) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов (1–5). Два фрагмента являются лишними.

- 1) Another factor is their attitude to their own cooking skills.
- 2) However, it was the luxury of having the time to cook for friends at home that underlined the good sense of the decision I had made.
- 3) How do you fit a decent social life into that sort of existence?
- 4) The choices I make depend on the preferences of my guests.
- 5) Not only does the process of cooking and baking improve moods, the feeling of satisfaction gained enhances happiness.

18. Заполните пропуск (3) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов (1–5). Два фрагмента являются лишними.

- 1) Another factor is their attitude to their own cooking skills.
- 2) However, it was the luxury of having the time to cook for friends at home that underlined the good sense of the decision I had made.
- 3) How do you fit a decent social life into that sort of existence?
- 4) The choices I make depend on the preferences of my guests.
- 5) Not only does the process of cooking and baking improve moods, the feeling of satisfaction gained enhances happiness.

19. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

I haven't met (ни один) of his parents so I don't know what they're like.

20. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Does Sally (похожа) after her grandfather in her talent for design?

21. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Ben doesn't want to (рисковать) such a risk.

I hope Jim and Sarah will have a happy marriage. However, I am sure (1) ... wife nor family will ever separate Jim and his music. It is obvious that the guitar will accompany them on their honeymoon. Jim hopes to (2) ... to an agreement with a recording company. Perhaps one day a CD of his work will (3) ... released.

22. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

23. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

24. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

In an era when family cars are about as (1) ... as fridges, Volkswagen has taken the most (2) ... car of all time, the 'Beetle', back to the (3) ... board and given it a (4) ... look.

25. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

FUTURE, SUCCESS, DRAW, CHARISMA

26. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

FUTURE, SUCCESS, DRAW, CHARISMA

27. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

FUTURE, SUCCESS, DRAW, CHARISMA

28. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

FUTURE, SUCCESS, DRAW, CHARISMA

1. I have visited many countries, but it was Brazil that impressed me rather more than any other.
 2. Having graduated from university with a degree in biology, I would wanted to travel and see
 3. either wild animals and plants in their natural habitat. People who had visited Brazil described
 4. how much beautiful it was and I discovered that what they had told me was true. First of all,
 5. approximately a quarter of the world's plant species they are found in the Amazon basin, so no
 6. other matter where you go, you see the most beautiful plants, including orchids. Whatever part of
 7. Brazil you go to it, you won't be disappointed. However, I believe the southern states can be the most
 8. magical and it is because I very love flowers that I enjoyed myself so much. Having lost my camera, I
 9. wasn't been able to take photos, but I saw a lot of the local fauna and flora. It was a wonderful
 experience
 10. and, taking into my consideration the amount of time I had at my disposal, I managed to see a lot.

29. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (1) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

30. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

31. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (7) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (9) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

1. She described the whole play to us ... detail.
2. Both my sons are crazy ... old motorbikes.
3. The restaurant prides itself ... having the best pizza in town.
4. There are so ... lemons in the fridge that I can't make lemonade.
5. ... Susan use to be slim when she was at university?
6. Bob Dylan ... original name was Robert Zimmerman won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2016.

38. Прочитайте предложение (1). Заполните пропуск **ОДНИМ** словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

39. Прочитайте предложение (2). Заполните каждый из пропусков только **ОДНИМ** словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

40. Прочитайте предложение (3). Заполните каждый из пропусков только **ОДНИМ** словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.